
In 1990 she lived in Citrus heights California and was married to Frank and had twin sons 
Jer and Josh age 13. She was a merchandiser for a greeting card company.

When She grows up: wants to be an ecstatic , non-bill paying adult

Highlights: Marriage on 17 years. An unending relationship with God through knowing 
Jesus Christ in a personal way.  The birth of healthy twin sons, fly fishing as a hobby,  

giving up smoking 14 years ago.  Living for a time in both Florida and McCall Idaho.

Memories: Wayne Thomas-good friend and good artist

Janet Anderson -friendly and sincere

Don Nickel was so memorable

John Gulley because he called me “Goober”

Looking thru the senior annual, I have fond and pleasant memories of everyone I know in our class.  I 
remember each person’s unique personality and although it was impossible to be close friends with all, I was 
able to enjoy being acquainted with most.  Everyone I hung around with from Junior High on is really 
special and I think I’m a better person for having known them.

Dick Baranco-I was always impressed with the way you handled yourself as a person—God bless you even 
more.

Many of you made me laugh, some of you earned my deep respect because you were stable, steady and 
dependable.  Overall I’ve never regretted being a member of Caldwell’s class of 1970.
Not long ago a young woman at my work divulged that she too, had graduated from CHS.  The kicker was 
that she was BORN the year I graduated!  Alas time waits for no one!! 

Gahley - Nancy Woomer

Gamble - Monty

Garcia - Josie

From 20th Reunion



Gepford - Lee
From 20th Reunion

In 1990 he lived in Nampa and was married to Louise and had 2 children—Robert 19 and 
Shelly 15.  He was a certified welder.  When he grew up he wanted to be retired.



Gerdes - Randy (Page 1)

Really disappointed not to be with you for our 50th, as I’ve made all the previous reunions.
After high school, I went to Boise State for 1 semester, then left with buddy Lewis Otto for 
California, where I interned to be a church Youth Director. When I 
discovered it would be helpful to be older than the youth I was 
working with, I returned to Boise. After 4 years in banking, I did 
become a Youth Director in a large church in Boise, where they 
strongly encouraged me to finish my college degree. At Boise State, 
I met and married Mary Sims. After graduation, we left for Tempe, 
AZ and graduate school. I earned a Master’s in Human 
Communication (4.0, how ‘bout that Mom?!), fully expecting to 
return to Idaho…but work and family changed our plans. I worked 
on a special project with the government of Egypt, then took a job 
in Kansas in order for Mary to stay home with our new son, Aaron.
After 1 year we moved to LA for work, where our daughter, Kendall, 
was born. After 2 years, we moved back to Kansas for work, and 
after 2 years there, I went through a layoff that decimated my 

group, so I took a position 

with an Architecture and Engineering firm in Tucson. I love the desert, and enjoyed our 16 years in Tucson, 
where I got to explore and photograph all over 
the Southwest. I hiked the Grand Canyon, rim-to-
rim and had some great outdoor adventures. 
After 10 years, the company was sold and I went 
into business for myself as a consultant, 
specializing in Change Management and 
Ownership Transition. Seven years later I was 
offered a position with my largest client, and I 
worked there (Phoenix) until my retirement in 
2017.
Highlights: Mary and I will be married 43 years 
in December, son Aaron is 36 and lives in Bend, 
OR. Daughter Kendall is 34 and lives in Salt Lake 
City. After retirement, we moved to Salt Lake to 
be closer to Bend and to help out with our 
granddaughter, who lights up our lives!
We’ve been blessed to travel to Europe and to 

own a small camper van in which we’ve explored the west and Canada. I’m still an avid photographer 



Gerdes - Randy (Page 2)

(www.randygerdes.com) and explorer of 
the Southwest US. 

One highlight was getting to share my 
memories of growing up with you all in 
Caldwell at our 30th Reunion, and I’ve 
included that presentation, “A Look 
Behind,” in the “Stories” pages here in our 
virtual memory book. I hope you have a 
great memory or two as you read it.

http://www.randygerdes.com


  In 1990 she lived in Rancho Cucamonga California and had a daughter Laura 21 
  and 2 grandsons-Justin 2 and Bradley 14 months.  She was a material coordinator.

Memories of Classmates from Steve Roberts:

Went to college in Colorado and got married.  He opened a printing business. He got 
cancer which has been in remission.

In 1990 he lived in Caldwell and was a Mortician.

Gipson - Walter

Glenn - Sharon Holder

Gnuechtel - Gabriele

Gordy - Kenneth
From 20th Reunion

From 20th Reunion



Gray - Lenna Strohmeyer
Questions:

One word or phrase to describe my senior year is
Questionable-- a lot happened that year in my life and I didn’t know 
how it would all work out.

My favorite song was_
Aquarius _and reminds me of the freedom of cares when I play it now even, it 
transports me back to that time.

My favorite hangout in Caldwell was 
“The Curb” because_“What else was there to do?“

My favorite teacher/coach/administrator was_
My senior literature teacher. Because she taught me to enjoy books and history in the 
story.

I will never forget when_
”Junior year, my friend Irene and I saw upperclassmen hiding cases of beer at her house, which was 
empty at the time, in the garage. And I don’t think they ever found it again. I’m sure the resident ghost 
got them”.

Since graduation, the event that had the greatest impact on my life was  __
Getting married. Because _ We have travelled the world together and have been married to the “love of 
my life” for over 50 years.

The achievement I am most proud of is __
Doing marathons. Because - I was never very athletic and I did my first one after turning 50 yrs old.  
(Clarification- I don’t run them I speed walk).

The greatest “gift” I received that, at the time, I did not perceive as a “gift_
__?__.

My favorite pastime or leisure activity's_
Reading, Gardening, and of course traveling. 

One word or phrase to describe my retirement is_
Questionable.



Retired at Fred Meyer Jewelers

In 1990 he lived in Caldwell and was married to Debbie.  He had 
2 sons Sean 17 and Erick 13.  He was a manager at Fred Meyers 
Jewelers/ Boise Town Square Mall.

Deceased sometime before August 2023

Worked at United States Air Force
June 1971 to May 1993

Lives in Ephrata, Washington

Guerber - Trudy Parks

Gulley - John

Hackworth - Rory

Deceased 8/10/2001

From 20th Reunion



Married to James Childers since October 29, 1982

In 1990 she lived in Caldwell and was married to James.  She 
had 3 children—Lora 22, James Jr 19 and Curtis 11 and one 
grandchild.  She was a housewife.

I remember:  Kathy Frost- because she is such an organized person and when she 
says she’s going to do something she does.

In 1990 he lived in Gresham Oregon, was single and was a sales manager for Waterbeds 
West. 

When he Grew up: he wanted to be retired after winning the 10 million dollar lottery, so that he could play 
golf the rest of his life, chase women and spend lots of money.

Highlights: Married 1981 to a woman who had 2 daughters. Opened “HANEY’S WATERBEDS”.

In 1982 I bought my first home.

I remember:  Dick Baranco who sold me my first waterbed which led me to find the industry but also my 
niche in life.

Hammond - Vicky Childers

Haney - John

From 20th Reunion

From 20th Reunion

Deceased 8/29/2022



Hansen - Myra Guisasola
For the last 20 years (come December 4, 2020) I have worked for Boise Regional REALTORS 
(R).

Vicki Hauser and I have remained best friends since 5th grade.  I was their maid of honor at their 
wedding in September 4, 1969 and last year, was there to help them celebrate their 50th wedding  
anniversary.  Such a lovely surprise party pulled off by their three children.

My daughter, Julie was married to Sean on 
May 5, 2019, at Malibu Shores, CA.  What a 
beautiful couple and wedding! 

Sean my son-in law, Julie my 
daughter, Myra, Brad my son.

Brad and his family.

The people I work with at our 2020 REALTOR Gala

Vicki Hauser and I celebrating 
our dual birthdays.

Brad and Tavia

Dobby (their dog) Julie & SeanDobby (their dog) Julie & Sean 

ViVi

Vicki Hauser & IVicki Hauser & I

Vicki and Myra at graduation party

Sean & Julie’s 
Wedding
Sean & Julie’s 
Wedding



Harness - Jerry

I stayed in Caldwell my entire life. After high school my friend and neighbor was 
boss at the City of Caldwell Wastewater Treatment Plant. That is where I got my real 
education. I got a job as sewer maintenance, Plant operator, Laboratory and chemist 
testing of wastewater. I was a mechanic and rebuilt pumps. I did anything and 
everything that needed to be done. In all kinds of weather. We had a instructor from 
ISU that traveled to different wastewater plants in the valley and teach math on 
flows, size of tanks, methane gas flows, Detention time of wastewater. 

Also went to University Of Idaho at Moscow to learn to do different lab parameters. 
BSU for micro biology and computers. Pay was only $385.00 a month starting. I worked there for 20 years. 
Got tired and quit. Then I took a 9 week course as a Professional Truck Driver. Then I got a job with the City 
of Caldwell Street department as a labor driving dump truck, water truck, street sweeper, cleaning street 
drains. That did not pay well. So I left after 1 year. Went to work for The Bench Sewer district I was a 
working maintenance foreman maintained 200 miles of sewer lines and certified flagger, cleaned and used 
closed circuit TV for inspection that may need replaced, flushed lines. I worked there for 11 years. Then I had 
back surgery in 2005 and retired at 55 years old. I had a very good retirement.

      I'm in very good health, don't drink smoke or do drugs. My uncle to be a long time ago you take care of 
your body and your body will take care of you.

    I'm on my 3rd wife Gloria for 7 years. We go fishing, camping, ride 4 wheels travel a lot. We have a classic 
1967 Chevrolet El Camino and joined the Heap Herders car club. They had a car club since 1955.  Always 
learning and always doing something. Not a couch Potato.

ViVi

Hardy - R. Lynn
He became a minister.



Worked at Albertsons 1986 - September 2017
Studied at Concordia College, Portland
Been married to Theresa for over 26 years. Worked for a couple of 
clothing stores. Music is my second love, being a DJ not singing. Do 
cars show and wedding also help out the schools with walk a thons 
for money raiser. Big fan of football, baseball, arena fb, some nascar.

From 30th Reunion

I have worked for a screen printer the last 15 years. My husband, Barry 
and I celebrated our 25th wedding anniversary in December. Our 2 
children have grown to be wonderful young adults. Jennifer is in 
graduate school at ISU studying to be a physical therapist. She has 
married to Matt Yates in July 1999. Aaron will be a junior at BSU in the 

fall. He is studying for a degree in Chemistry, Hope to see you all at out 30th!!

In 1990 he lived in Walla Walla, WA and was married to Linda with 7 children.  He was a 
director at Cardiopulmonary services.

When he grew up:  he wanted to be a manager/owner of a hardware store.

Highlights: worked at Caldwell at West Valley medical Center until 1988 and then moved to Walla Walla to 
St. Mary medical Center. Married Linda in 1983 and formed a blended family. Hobbies: woodworking

I remember: Tony Tewell because Professor Henry/Dr Tewell combo counting holes in holes in the ceiling of 
CHS and blades of grass in the football field.

Hawes - Jon

Haymes - Linda Rainey

Heimbuck - Gary

Henry - Doug

Harrison - Barry

Deceased  5/6/2002

From 20th Reunion



Hickman - Linda Zaruka
Hi all,

This is Linda Hickman, now Linda Zaruka for the past 46 years. Moving to Caldwell 
my Freshman year was difficult because I was a shy teenager and totally unsure of 
myself. But I did enjoy high school and have many good memories of my time at 
CHS.

Boise State was my next stop and then life took a major turn in 1974 when I married 
my husband, John, who was from New York and a General Manager in a hotel 
chain. After two months of married life, we moved to Cincinnati, Ohio.  I had never 
been East of Denver and it was quite a change. We moved with his company to a 
different state every year for the first 5 years of our marriage. During that time, we 
had two children, Bill and Stacy, who are now 44 and 41 years old! Looking back on 
it, it was quite a learning experience and both of us thoroughly enjoyed living in 

different parts of the United States. 

In 1986 we found ourselves in Southern CA and, with two kids in school, the thought of moving once again 
was not appealing. So, we took a leap of faith and bought our own business. What were we thinking, right! It 
was a failing restaurant on a public golf course which we turned into a banquet facility. Wedgewood 
Weddings was born. Weddings were and are a huge part of our business and adding properties over the 
years contributed to our success. In 2012, we were awarded the Family-Owned Business of the Year Award 
by the Small Business Administration and we were very proud of that accomplishment. As of 2020, we have 
46 locations in 6 states. 

Our two children are both involved in our business and we feel lucky to be able to work together. Our son has 
been married for 14 years to Jenn and together they have 4 children and live in Temecula, which is just 
North of San Diego, and about 2 ½ hours south of us. Our daughter lives within 20 minutes and is single. 
We are so proud of our two kids and thankful that they are responsible, successful adults and NOT living in 
our basement!

My hubby is still working and will never totally retire, but I semi-retired 10 years ago and, as of December 
2019, fully retired. Travel is one of our passions, but with the current circumstances our trips for the fall are 
off. Exciting news this year is that we just signed up for Social Security and are eagerly awaiting our first 
checks! Booyah!! It doesn’t seem right that we are the seniors now (and I don’t mean in high school). I have 
officially become my mother! 

Life is good, though, and the year 2020 was going to be a record year for our business. But, because of Covid 
19, our 27 California properties have not reopened or hosted any events since March 13th and it looks like 
there will be none in the foreseeable future. I know many of you are going through the same challenges as we 
make our way through this virus and its consequences. Hopefully, all of this will be behind us soon and we 
will be able to get together next year to celebrate our 50-Year Reunion!! Stay healthy and virtual hugs from 
California!!



Hogg - Tim

Hogge - Kris Sturdivan

Holste - Randy

Huizinga - Donna Pierce

Deceased  7/16/2014

Deceased  January 16, 2020

November 3, 1951 - July 16, 2014

Kris Hogge Sturdivan, 62, of Boise passed away on Wednesday, July 16, 2014 at her 
home after an extended illness. Services to celebrate and honor her life will be held at 
2:00 P.M. Saturday, July 26, 2014 at the Nampa Funeral Home, Yraguen Chapel. 

Kris was born on Nov 3, 1951 in Nampa to Ed and Jeannine Hogge. The family moved 
to Caldwell in 1955. She attended schools in Caldwell and was a graduate of Caldwell High School, 1970.
In 1982, she met the love of her life, Bill Sturdivan. They were married on April 9, 1983 and were blessed 
with 31 years of marriage together. She was a devoted wife and mother. Her children and grandchildren were 
truly joys in her life.

During her working life, she worked for the phone company and in banking. However, interior decorating 
was where she excelled. Prior to retirement, she worked for Business Interiors of Idaho and later owned her 
own interior design business, Signature Interiors.

Kris enjoyed life, and family was the most important thing in her life. She truly enjoyed traveling and 
camping in the Idaho Mountains. Thankfully, she was able to do this in her retirement years.
She is survived by her husband Bill; her children, Jason Chamness and wife Marian, Christy Aitchison and 
husband John, Tammy Gloe and husband Tim; niece Kate Fowler and husband Will; Bill's mother, Vivian 
Sturdivan; nine grandchildren; and her brother, Jim Hogge and wife Carla. She was preceded in death by 
her parents.

Randy H. Holste, 68, of Nampa, died Saturday, January 16, 
2021.

No Photo



Hultz - Larry
Bev and I just celebrated our 46th wedding anniversary. We have 3 children, 2 boys and a 
girl, along with 4 grandkids who all live in the Phoenix area. It’s a real blessing to have 
them all close to us. We have lived in the Cave Creek / Scottsdale area since 2011 after 
living in the Seattle area for nearly 25 years. Love living in the desert where I enjoy 
playing golf, pickle ball, hiking and attending and viewing various sporting events.

 
I only attended CHS my senior year where sports took up most of my time. My fondest 
memory of my year was beating #2 rated Capital HS in football  in Bronco stadium on a 

Thursday night. It was a great win and the next day at school we heard stories of guys in our student section 
getting in a fight with kids from Capital HS as the game ended. Many of our students were more beat up than 
the football players! I also remember being in an advanced biology class with many of the smartest and 
brightest of our class and feeling really dumb! But I did learn a lot about a fetal pig!!!  

But even though I was only at CHS my senior year I was always very appreciative how everyone was so nice 
and welcoming from all the students, teachers and coaches.

We have always been very involved in a local church. Our Christian faith is very important to us and the 
opportunity to serve and minister are all around us. I am involved in church leadership now and lead Bible 
studies for men each week. I love helping and encouraging other men.

I am still working with a training and consulting company and love what I do and who I work with.  No 
desire to “retire” yet and haven’t figured out what to “retire to” yet.  We are both in good health and don’t feel 
the need to really slow down much.  Our attitude is to go as hard as we can, as long as we can, until we can’t!



Hunt - Pete (Page 1)
Class of 1970, 50 Years Later

I have fond memories of school years in Caldwell.  I am fortunate to have lived in Caldwell and 
graduating from CHS in 1970.  I formed friendships during my school year, many maintained 
over time and distance.  After 50 years of living, beyond graduation, I recognize my time at CHS 
helped me achieve more than imagined in 1970.  

My memories of academic time at CHS are more vague than 
those of my social life.  But a few educational experiences and 

classes stand out.  I have relied heavily on the typing skills learned in the 9th grade 
from Ms. Gillette at Jefferson Jr. High.  At CHS, Mrs. Myrna Moore helped me 
appreciate literature and strengthened my writing skills. While math experiences are 
sketchy, I still apply the algebra lessons learned from Ms. Brock (9th grade) and 
geometry from Mr. Lawrence (grade 10). Many of us enjoyed Biology with Paul 
Bromhall (I later was privileged to work with him as fellow teacher).  I remember 
rising early to attend his 7:30 am Advance Biology class that, for the first time, 
allowed a small group of seniors to get out of school at 2:30 (the precursor to the 

now, typical, flexible school day). I remember coaches well – Charlie Alvaro (I 
served as his teacher aid senior year), Cisco Garcia (track), Steve Kuharski (sold 
me his old stereo/turntable – my first one).  I appreciated choir teacher, Ms. 
Wagoner, and her influence influence on my continued interest in music theory, 
musical arrangements, and harmonies.

Spending most of my early academic life in 
Caldwell, I moved to Oregon for a year in the 
8th grade.  I left as Craig Hunt and returned a 
year later as Pete Hunt.  I returned to a group 
of classmates with whom I spent many a fun 
time over the next four years.  I was part of a 
freshman garage band, the Henchmen, with 

Jim Klahr, Tim VanSlyke, Tom Cochrane, and Steve Brown. I spent concentrated 
time with Steve Larson and Chuck Krause (and later, Barry Curry – class of 71) 
during our years of summer work at Symms Fruit Ranch and time with many 
classmates sitting at their homes, listening to the latest records. I was fortunate to 
have some running talent that brought me success in track (see attached News 

Tribune pictures). 50 years of recollections allows one to 
remember memorable times and personal successes, but also recognize deficiencies and lost 
opportunities.  

I was fortunate to be able to serve as one of the CHS officers (Chaplain) during 
my senior year (see picture).  But, I’ve not felt I lived up to the expectations of 
that office.  As is often true with adolescents, I was consumed more with 

personal gratification and self- interest, took friendships and relationships too casually, and 
participated in far too many attention seeking and risk taking behaviors. I lacked the maturity 

required for living a worthwhile and useful.  But, 50 more years of living 
has allowed me to understand those regrets of youth and steer me toward 
a life of greater decency.

I was drawn to public service 
work, after high school and 

college graduation.  I taught 
reading (replacing Ms. Rice) for two years, and taught health education and 

Pete - Middle 
Fork Boise 1976
Pete - Middle 
Fork Boise 1976

Pete and Jerry Bates               
U of I 1972
Pete and Jerry Bates               
U of I 1972

Dennis Boatman, Randy 
Ekanger, Jerry Bates, Pete in 
1980’s

Dennis Boatman, Randy 
Ekanger, Jerry Bates, Pete in 
1980’s

Daughter Sara 1981Daughter Sara 1981

1984 Teacher Photo1984 Teacher Photo
1986 Daugher at MPH Graduation 
Chapel Hill NC 
1986 Daugher at MPH Graduation 
Chapel Hill NC 



Hunt - Pete (Page 2)

coached basketball for 9 years at Jefferson Jr. High.  I was head cross country and 
women’s track coach at CHS for 10 years.  I went back to graduate school in North 
Carolina and, after acquiring a Masters in Public 

Health, served for two years as a School Health Coordinator in a large local North 
Carolina school district, then advanced to serve as a School Health Consultant for the North 
Carolina Department of Education.  In 1990, I began a 26-year career of federal service in 
the Division of Adolescent and School Health, at the Centers for Disease Control and 
Prevention (CDC), in Atlanta, Georgia. During my career journey, I was twice married, 
raised two daughters, one stepdaughter, and a stepson.  Family and career situations often 
required I work two or more jobs, which allowed me to pick up ancillary skills in carpentry, 
sales, transportation, and human resource training.  In my primary 
jobs, I was required to write scientific and policy papers; supervise 
varying numbers of staff, oversee budget and personnel practices; 

and represent my agency at local; state, and national meetings. My preference was to operate 
more as a stage manager, rather than featured actor.  My personal and career objectives have 
been to improve others’ skills and abilities; demonstrate appreciation and respect for others’ 
differences, diversity of ideas, lifestyles, and perspectives; and continually strive to learn 
something new.  I’d like to believe these objectives, values, and resulting roles are an 
improvement over my conduct and values as a 17-year old high school student.   

I retired from CDC, in 2018. Today, I focus on connections with those who mean the most – 
my wife, children, grandchildren, and close friends.  I have chosen to leave career 
accomplishments in a box and apply many of the skills I acquired during 
those early “secondary” jobs and the natural skills acquired negotiating, 
fixing, and adjusting to life challenges.  I’ve survived cancer, open heart and 
other major surgeries, and losses of loved ones.  Yet, like my music, I’m as 
sound as a classic rock. 

I recognize that my circumstances as a straight, white male from a middle class 
family provided me opportunities not available to everyone – even advantages 
that I know were not necessarily available to everyone in our graduating class.  I 
understand that not everyone outside of our community had access to the quality education we 
were provided at CHS.  I’m a much more humble and grateful man than the one of 50 years ago.  
I am extremely grateful for the support, 
education, and friendships that laid the 
foundation for my future. It is the connection 
with people that remain most vivid to this day.  

I miss friends who have died before reaching this milestone. But, I 
appreciate the continuing friendships shared with many of my 
classmates as we’ve matured – and aged.  

Congratulations to all my classmates that have reached this 
milestone. 

P.S: I never realized at our 50th reunion most of us would 
communicate more with our thumbs than our tongues.   

1996 Atlanta1996 Atlanta 2002 in Atlanta2002 in Atlanta

2002 With 2 Daughters 2002 With 2 Daughters 

2007 With Wife Holly, Daughters 
Sara & Kate, Stepdaughter, Catlin, 
Stepson, & Cameron in Caldwell

2008 Sara’s Wedding 2008 Sara’s Wedding 

2017 With Wife Holly 2017 With Wife Holly 

2018 Holly & Pete in Scotland 2018 Holly & Pete in Scotland 

2018 Family Reunion 2018 Family Reunion 

2019 siblings John, 
Ken, Pete, Patti in 
Ireland 

2019 siblings John, 
Ken, Pete, Patti in 
Ireland 2019 Grandsons Ben & Evan at Georgia Home2019 Grandsons Ben & Evan at Georgia Home

(Pete Framed by Tree Trunk in back)



Tax Accountant at Hurst Tax and Accounting. Married to Vicki 
Wadsworth.

In 1990 he lived in Caldwell and married to Vicki and had 4 children- 
Todd 14, Jeremy 13, Ben 10 and Amy 8.  He was a tax accountant and 
financial planner.

When he grew up: “I am fairly satisfied with what I am doing now.  Most people like to spend as little time at 
work and receive as much pay as possible.  I like my work and don’t mind spending time at it.   Seriously 
though, I haven’t made up my mind yet!  . . . any career counselors in our class?

Highlights: While attending C of I, I went on the summer biology field trip to Mexico in ’73 .  We traveled by 
car , camping out every night. I experienced my first and only tornado, Mexican soldiers pointing their M-
16’s at us while searching our vehicles, tarantulas, torrential rains, scorpions, Portuguese Man-of-wars, 
snakes, bats, fire ants and flat tires. We had many good experiences and met some fine people. I worked for 
the ambulance service and Caldwell memorial Hospital while going to school from 1970-1973. I was a 
sheriff’s deputy for Canyon and Idaho counties. Odd work for someone who just completed a major in 
biology. I enjoyed the work in law enforcement but did not like the politics. In 1976 I started working with 
my father selling life insurance, mutual funds, and annuities, which led to my enrolling in college business 
and accounting courses, which qualified me to take the CPA exam. In 1982 I joined a tax accountant, and 
then bought the tax and accounting practice from him the following year. My father and I won an office 
building in which we run our own businesses. In 1979 I married Vicki. Each of us had a son from a prior 
marriage and now keep busy with our 5 kids. Hobbies include fly fishing, goose and pheasant hunting, 
camping and hiking with family.

I remember:  There are so many crazy and dumb things I have done with different people. I’m sure if I tried 
too hard I would get the facts wrong and get sued. However—Pete Hunt and I were at a dance at the field 
house and we were dancing with 2 girls who were apparently were friends. (we had never seen them before)  
As I remember it, the girls walked out of the house. To the best of my recollection, one of the girls said, “Oh 
no! our husbands!” This is where I get fuzzy (it’s a type of thing you want to forget after it happens) We 
shoved the girls away from us and took off, I think it was on foot because we were in the girl’s car. The two 
guys came after us in a car. Pete and I ran down the middle of the railroad tracks, along Indian Creek and 
down alleys to avoid having confrontation with the two “gentlemen”. I know what some of you might be 
thinking, so to clear that up, Pete and I were totally innocent of any wrongdoing and of knowing the girls 
were married (if they were). Pete, if I knew where you are living now I would have consulted with you on 
retelling this little adventure. I remember seaty days in the summer bucking hay with Alan Chamness and 
Phillip Allen- we didn’t have a summer work out program in those days. We had to do it the old fashioned 
way—work for it! I’d better not reminisce any more. I hope this finds all our classmates doing well, and I 
wish everyone success over the next 20!

Hurst - William (Bill)

From 20th Reunion


